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BOARD MEETING
POLK COUNTY EXTENSION SERVICE DISTRICT

MINUTES June 25, 2014
1.
CALL TO ORDER AND NOTE OF ATTENDANCE
At 1:30 p.m., Director Pope declared the meeting of the Polk County Extension Service District Board of Directors to be in session. Director Ainsworth and Director Wheeler were present. A CD of the proceedings is on file in the Board of Commissioners’ Office.
Staff present:
Greg Hansen, Administrative Officer

Derek Godwin, Regional Administrator
2.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
3.
COMMENTS 
4.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF APRIL 23, 2014
MOTION:
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MAY APRIL 23, 2014 MEETING. 
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

5.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION: 

DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE AGENDA.



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

6.
GENERAL LIABILITY INSURANCE - FISCAL YEAR 2014-2015
Greg Hansen informed the Board that the District has been purchasing their own insurance since March. For fiscal year 2014-2015, the cost is $1,393.76.  This amount is within the budget that was adopted. 
MOTION: 
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR SECONDED TO APPROVE THE STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE PURCHASE OF GENERAL LIABILITY INSURANCE AS PRESENTED. 



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

7.
PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING THE ADOPTION OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2014-2015 BUDGET
Chairman Pope opened the Public Hearing.
Greg Hansen, Administrative Officer presented the proposed budget to the Board of Directors. The proposed budget totaling $369,300, with the permanent property tax rate of $0.075/$1,000, was adopted by the Budget Committee at the May 29 meeting, and no changes have been made since. 

Mr. Hansen recommended the Board adopt Resolution 14-01.  
Daryl Ward, of 2460 Timothy Dr NW, Salem OR, asked about the $10,000 that was withheld from the last quarterly payment. Greg explained at the end of this fiscal year, taxes that were collected were not as much as was included in the current operating budget and beginning fund balance for the upcoming fiscal year. As a result, the District does not have adequate revenues to provide for OSU, and for the upcoming budget, management overhead charges had to be reduced and revenues that are provided to the Fairgrounds may potentially have to be reduced. Greg anticipates the property taxes to remain flat in the upcoming fiscal year. 

Barbara Nichols, 1740 SW Woodridge Ct, Dallas, OR questioned whether the $10,000 belongs to the District. Greg clarified that the $10,000 is not available because it was never collected from taxes. 
There being no further public comments, Chairman Pope closed the Public Hearing.  

MOTION:
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED, TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 14-01, ADOPTING THE 2014-2015 BUDGET FOR THE POLK EXTENSION SERVICE DISTRICT.
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

Chairman Pope adjourned the meeting at 1:42 p.m.
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